
APPENDIX 1
Minutes of The Meeting of Newbury Town Council
Held in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Newbury, 

at 7.30 pm on Monday 26 September 2022.
Present
Councillors Martin Colston, Jo Day, Billy Drummond, Sue Farrant, Nigel Foot, Chris Foster,      Jon Gage, Stuart Gourley, Roger Hunneman, Pam Lusby-Taylor, David Marsh,                  Stephen Masters, Vaughan Miller, Andy Moore, Gary Norman (Town Mayor),                Elizabeth O’Keeffe, Erik Pattenden, and Martha Vickers,
Officers in Attendance
Hugh Peacocke – Chief Executive Officer
David Ingram, Community Services Manager
James Heasman, Parks and Open Spaces Officer.
30.   Apologies for absence 

Apologies received from Councillors Phil Barnett, Jeff Beck, Olivia Lewis, Sarah Slack and Tony Vickers.
31.   Declarations of interest and dispensations
Councillors Billy Drummond, David Marsh, Stephen Masters, Andy Moore,                    Erik Pattenden and Martha Vickers are also Members of West Berkshire Council, which is declared as a general interest on their behalf and a dispensation is in place to allow them to partake in discussions relating to West Berkshire Council business.
32. Minutes of the meeting of Newbury Town Council held on Monday 8 August 2022

Proposed: Councillor Elizabeth O’Keeffe

Seconded: Councillor Nigel Foot
Resolved: To approve the minutes of the meeting of Newbury Town Council held on Monday 8 August 2022 as a true record of the meeting.
33. Exclusion of the Press and Public



Proposed: Councillor Stephen Masters


Seconded: Councillor martin Colston
Resolved: That under Section 1, Paragraph 2 of The Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 the press and public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business because publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential financial business to be transacted.
34. Grounds Maintenance Contract
The Chief Executive Officer told the meeting that the Council’s current Grounds Maintenance Contract was for 5 years and finishes in January 2023. This was a joint contract with West Berkshire Council which did achieve some initial savings and worked well for the first 2 years. 
However, since the pandemic, and more recently with rising costs and staff issues, the contract has not performed to this council’s satisfaction. This has also caused tensions between this Council and WBC who manage the contract overall. 
  The Community services Committee has considered various options for a new grounds maintenance contract when the current contract expires, including:

· Another joint contract

· Split the contract into smaller contracts

· Take it all in house

· Tender for NTC contract only.

The decision was to tender for NTC contract only. The process and the results are in the Community Services Manager’s report, which has been sent to all members. The CEO   expressed his appreciation for all the hard work that the Community Services Manager and the Parks and Open Spaces Officer have done on this exercise.


The Community Services Manager outlined the bidding process and the scoring used to evaluate the bids and the contractor interviews. He thanked the Green Spaces Working Group and in particular the Chair, Councillor Jon Gage for their assistance and input during the process.

Members considered the report and discussed the criteria around sustainability, biodiversity, localness of the contractor, contract/ performance management and value for money.



Proposed: Councillor Jon Gage


Seconded: Councillor Martha Vickers
That the Council selects John O’Conner Ltd. as the preferred Contractor for the 2023 onward Newbury Town Council Grounds Maintenance Contract.
As there were no amendments proposed, the Mayor asked members to vote on the proposal.

17 of the 18 members present voted in favour of the proposal to select John O’Conner Ltd. as the preferred Contractor for the 2023 onward Newbury Town Council Grounds Maintenance Contract.

Councillor David Marsh voted against the proposal.
The Mayor declared that the proposal was carried and that John O’Conner Ltd. are the Council’s preferred Contractor for the 2023 onward Newbury Town Council Grounds Maintenance Contract.

The meeting considered a recommendation from the Community Services Manager to remove the cost of the Council’s hanging baskets from the contract with NTC contracting directly to the supplier.  This would allow more flexibility and control to NTC when considering the type of, quantity and location of baskets around the Town.   
The cost which are anticipated to be £24,000 in the next season, will be managed directly by the Council staff, resulting in a small saving.

Proposed: Councillor Jon Gage

Seconded: Councillor David Marsh
Resolved: That the cost of the Hanging baskets used by the Council be removed from the Contract and managed directly by Council staff in house with a base cost for 2023/24 of £24,000.

There being no further business, the Town Mayor declared the meeting closed at 8.35 pm. 
Town Mayor: ________________________

Date: _________________





